Drainage Board Meeting November 4, 2020

Present: Al Logsdon, Jim Seiler, Tom Brown, Surveyor David Faulkenberg, Auditor Melissa L. Bunner

Meeting was called to order by President Tom Brown at 1:00 P.M.

Minutes

Seiler made a motion to approve minutes for October 6, 2020 as presented. Logsdon seconded the motion. Motion approved.

Surveyors Report

Faulkenberg reports the letters have been mailed to all parcel owners of Lake Drain with all necessary information for the December 9, 2020 public hearing to be held at the Courthouse.

The JB Chrisney letters and information are approximately 50% complete. Once completed, a public hearing will be scheduled. Looking at the possibility of January 2021.

Caney Creek study is complete. A tentative meeting with Midwestern Engineering is scheduled for next week.

The Northern portion of Muddy Creek project has been completed by Herron Excavating. This portion lies from the bridge over Muddy Creek on County Road 600 N to its discharge into Pigeon Creek. The cost of this portion is \$26,202.50 of a total bid of \$66,356.50. The bid was divided into two sections by contractors, per Surveyors request, to give contractors the ability to complete the northern section which will aid in the drainage and drying of the southern portion (upstream).

Baker Creek (Robert Hatfield Drain) project has begun and is approximately 25% complete. Project bid is \$37,140.21.

Seiler made a motion to adjourn. Logsdon seconded the motion, motion approved. Meeting was adjourned at 1:08 P.M.

President

Attest:

Auditor, Melissa L. Bunner